Harrisburg Association Fall Meeting

October 30, 2022

Held at Penbrook UCC, Harrisburg

Churches Represented: Peace UCC Berrysburg, Salem UCC Elizabethville, Faith UCC Grantville, Colonial Park UCC Harrisburg, Penbrook UCC Harrisburg, St. Thomas UCC Harrisburg, Salem UCC Harrisburg, Hummelstown UCC Hummelstown, St. Paul's UCC Sacramento, St. Matthew’s UCC Spring Glen

Pastors Attending with Ministerial Standing in the Harrisburg Association: Pastor Jeffrey Wagner, Pastor Cindy Garis August, Pastor Dale Thomas, Pastor Fran Whitehurst, Pastor Brian Damrow, Pastor Beth Rogers, Pastor Sue Schmidt, Pastor George Robertson, Pastor Ray Holland III

Conference Representative- Rev. Dr. Nora Faust

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Harrisburg Association President Pastor Dale Thomas, who led us in worship.

Update from Conference
The Rev. Dr. Nora Faust presented the Penn Central Conference update. She noted that the staff is really enjoying their new office space at St. Thomas UCC in Harrisburg. She reported that the National Form and Frequency Committee is considering holding Synod every three years instead of every two years because of personnel and finance issues. There is a search presently being conducted for a new National President of the UCC. There are five funding streams of the UCC, including Afro Christian Heritage, a fact of which we may not be familiar. The survey conducted by the Keystone Study Group has been completed. The study looked at the lines of demarcation of the Conference. The Conference is also looking at better ways to use our OCWM funding. Anyone with ideas is welcome to submit them to the Rev. Dr Carrie Call or the Rev. Dr. Nora Faust. The Search and Call responsibilities are now being conducted by eight associates. These associates are assigned one or two churches at a time and are serving as coaches. Conference staff are creating a Commission that will be looking at Church Vitality. The plan is to roll this out during Annual Meeting which will be held June 9 and 10 at the Doubletree in Lancaster. The Outdoor Ministries Commission is in the final stages of approving a grant application which would fund activities such as church gardens and other projects outside of church walls.  A “Spirit Camp” will be held July 30 through August 5. More details will follow. 

Business Meeting
President Dale Thomas noted that the updated By Laws and Constitution are posted on the Harrisburg Association website.
There will be Executive Team Transitions at the Spring Meeting of the Harrisburg Association. Liz August will serve as our new President which necessitates the need for a new Vice President. The Vice President position will need to be filled by a member of the clergy. The positions of Secretary and Treasurer are open. Let Pastor Dale Thomas know if you are interested in either of these positions.
The minutes of the Spring Meeting were approved on a motion by Jason Minnich and seconded by Liz August. The motion carried.
The Proposed 2023 Ministry and Mission Spending Plan was presented by Richard Heiss, Treasurer of the Association.  Funding was granted to the new “Southern Cluster” to assist in their activities.  Richard also noted that there is disaster funding for churches that have had damage due to hurricanes, flooding, etc. Richard thanked everyone for their financial support of the Association.  The Rev. Dr. Nora Faust thanked the Association for allocating their Members in Discernment money to the Conference to be used for other Associations.  The Proposed 2023 Ministry and Mission Spending Plan was approved on a motion by Jason Minnich and seconded by Sherrie Keiter-Reed. The motion carried.
Standing Committee Reports

The Snavely Fund update was presented by Richard Heiss. Colonial Park UCC will be receiving money for the chairs for their chapel, now that they have finally arrived. They have been approved to receive $1000.
The report from the Committee on Ministry was presented by Pastor Brian Damrow. He reported that they are using the Manual on Ministry in a variety of ways, including using it for monthly devotions.

Pastor Tom Caruso has transferred his membership to the York Association. Pastor Damrow encouraged pastors to update their information as it changes, such as changes in emails, addresses, etc. as well as sharing the lay leadership contacts for the Committee on Ministry.  Pastors Muriel Bronakoski, Mike Benyon, and Claude Dencler have signed their exemptions as they are retired. The Committee will not be meeting in December. There will be a ZOOM meeting in January which will be announced by an email. Breakfasts with Partners will be scheduled in the new year in order that clergy can get to know each other better, as well as their families. Pastor Sue Schmidt is leading up the Clergy Prayer Site. If you have a prayer request, let her know. The Committee is conducting quarterly phone calls to churches to see how they are doing. We need to keep bi-vocational pastors in mind when holding events and meetings. 
Northern Cluster Report
Pastor Ray Holland announced that the Ten Days for Peace will be held in partnership with churches in Germany at Peace UCC in Berrysburg on November 13 at 4:00 p.m. Close to 100 backpacks were given to children at the Gratz Fair from the Northern Cluster churches.  The annual Pig Roast was held at MYO Park in June. A combined-church Ascension Day Service was held.
New Business
The Rev. Dr. Nora Faust said that annual church reporting to the Conference has dropped below 50%. She encouraged all churches to submit their information.

Closing Prayer
Pastor Cindy Garis offered the closing prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Becky Boone

Harrisburg Association Secretary
